
EXHIBIT E 

Case 1:24-cv-02737   Document 1-6   Filed 09/25/24   Page 1 of 2



Anne Marshall-Chalamers 
Anne.chalmers@thewarhorse.org  
Investigative Reporter 
615-500-8807 
The War Horse News 
PO Box 399 Richlands, NC 28574 
 
July 3, 2024 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
This is a request under The Freedom of Information Act by The War Horse, a nonprofit 
newsroom covering military and veterans’ issues. (EIN: 82-1669255) 
 
On June 26, 2024, President Biden stated that “thousands” of LGBTQ veterans could benefit 
from his pardons of service members convicted under former Article 125 of the UCMJ. 
 
Many media outlets, including CBS, CNN, and The New York Times, reported that the act of 
clemency would impact 2,000 people.  
 
Pursuant to the federal Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552, I request any lists, memos, 
reports, or other records informing the estimated number of individuals to whom these pardons 
apply. 
 
As a representative of The War Horse, a full-time newsroom dedicated to covering military and 
veterans’ issues, I ask that any and all fees and other charges be waived as this request is in the 
public interest. This request is not intended for commercial use.   
 
If my request is denied in whole or part, I ask that you justify all deletions by reference to 
specific exemptions of the act. I prefer electronic files and correspondence when available. 
 
Thank you for your time,  
 
Anne Marshall-Chalmers 
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